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 Desert Storm Battle Registry

P.O. Box 77381

Washington, DC 20013

Tel: 540-477-2923

Fax: 540-477-2941 

                                                                                                                          September 14, 2002

Dear Mrs. Ellen Embrey:

What were the OSHA, or environmental health standards in place during Desert Shield and Storm and the clean up efforts immediately following?  

I know that since that time more has been done to inform local units of hazardous materials, and the proper way to handle and use them, but I would like to know what was in place at that time.  I ask this because I was not deployed, and by the time things from the desert were arriving back, I was pregnant, and tasked to clean the NBC gear (masks, M8 alarms, MOPP suit), tents, sleeping bags, etc.  Not once was I ever briefed on what I was using, the known affects on my unborn child, or given any indication that any of the cleaning products being harmful, carcinogenic, or toxic in any form, nor was I given the option not to use them.  Some of the cleaners I know I used at that time were TSP- trisodium phosphate (decon of NBC equipment), and Trich- Trichlorofloroethane (electronics), Break free (weapons), and denatured alcohol. 

I do not want to know about those specific cleaners, I am asking what system, and specific regulations were in place during that time that should have been followed, and what specific changes have been made to those policies to insure the safety of our troops today. 

What policies are in place to ensure that non-deployed troops are not exposed to battlefield hazards such as depleted uranium dust, or chemicals and biologicals (if used in theater of operations) due to cleaning and servicing returning equipment?  What is the disclosure policy to those troops that they may be working with, or inadvertently exposed to those agents?  What is being done to insure that the troops know and understand the symptoms that may indicate inadvertent exposure? 

 What research is being done, or has been done on the actual persistence rates of the chemicals and biologicals Sadam was known to have at the time of Desert Storm?  I am not asking about the assumed rates, I am asking specifically about any data from the samples actually collected at that time. 

I would also like to know what, if anything, has been done about sampling that environment recently.  I ask this specifically due to the fact that I believe that we are destined to once again have troops in that theater, and I am concerned about not only anything new that Sadam may use, but anything that may be left over from the first time that troops should be prepared for.

If the EPA regulates emissions from Diesel engines, and all other engines as a matter of public safety and health, what is being done to change the IOM statement that the smoke from the burning oil wells, space heaters, etc. did not cause, contribute, or significantly impact veterans health issues?  I ask this specifically due to the following excerpt from the EPA website http://cfpub.epa.gov/ncea/cfm/recordisplay.cfm?deid=29060 

"This assessment examined information regarding the possible health hazards associated with exposure to diesel engine exhaust (DE), which is a mixture of gases and particles. The assessment concludes that long-term (i.e., chronic) inhalation exposure is likely to pose a lung cancer hazard to humans, as well as damage the lung in other ways depending on exposure. Short-term (i.e., acute) exposures can cause irritation and inflammatory symptoms of a transient nature, these being highly variable across the population. The assessment also indicates that evidence for exacerbation of existing allergies and asthma symptoms is emerging. The assessment recognizes that DE emissions, as a mixture of many constituents, also contribute to ambient concentrations of several criteria air pollutants including nitrogen oxides and fine particles, as well as other air toxics. The assessment's health hazard conclusions are based on exposure to exhaust from diesel engines built prior to the mid-1990s." 

I also ask due to the large number of veterans that have breathing problems since returning.  

I also ask in light of the recent findings of the EPA released through the Associated press, which states the following: 

WASHINGTON (Sept. 3) - Diesel exhausts from large trucks and other 

sources probably cause lung cancer, the Environmental Protection Agency 

concluded Tuesday in a report that buttresses a push to reduce truck 

emissions through stricter requirements for cleaner diesel fuel.

The EPA report concludes that uncertainties remain about long-term 

health effects of exposure to diesel exhausts. It said, however, that 

studies involving both tests on animals and occupational exposure suggest 

strong evidence of a cancer risk to humans.

``Overall, the evidence for a potential cancer hazard to humans 

resulting from chronic inhalation exposure to (diesel emissions) is 

persuasive,'' said the health impact report released by the EPA.

The report mirrors conclusions made previously in documents from 

various world health agencies and studies in California and is particularly 

significant because the EPA is the federal agency that regulates diesel 

emissions under the Clean Air Act.

I am also interested in any data that may be available on any military regulation of exposures of this kind.
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